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GILMAN DRIVE BRIDGE PROJECT
Overnight Closures of I-5 this September
To prepare for upcoming bridge infrastructure construction, a series of closures of Interstate 5 will be required. During these closures, all 
northbound or all southbound lanes of Interstate 5, between the Interstate 805 merge to La Jolla Village Drive, will be temporarily closed 
overnight to prepare for placement of falsework (temporary structures used to support the Gilman Drive Bridge until final construction is 
completed). Motorists should plan to take alternate routes to avoid potential congestion, as significant delays are expected during these 
closures. These closures are currently scheduled as follows: 

Schedules are subject to change due to unexpected delays.

Southbound I-5 Closure: 
• September 10 - 14, 9:30 p.m. - 5 a.m. each night

Northbound I-5 Closure: 
• September 17 - 21, 10:30 p.m. - 5 a.m. each night

Please see detour routes on the back of this flier.

Major construction and closures are planned on Interstate 5 over the next several months. Please check 
ShiftSanDiego.com for the latest updates. We appreciate your patience while we complete this regional 
transportation project.

About the Project
Work on the Gilman Drive Bridge began in late 2016 on I-5 near Gilman Drive. Crews have installed temporary 
barricades near Gilman Drive that will remain for approximately two years. The new bridge proposes to 
connect the east and west campus of UC San Diego between Gilman Drive and Medical Center Drive, while 
spanning over Interstate 5.

For questions about Mid-Coast Trolley project work, please call our 
Construction Hotline: (877) 379-0110

OVERNIGHT CLOSURES OF I-5 FROM THE 
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Construction schedules may change with very little notice.

Work Area: 

Legend

Closure and Work Area

Detours

La Jolla Village Drive
Gilman Drive

Detours
Northbound motorists will be detoured via Interstate 8, State Route 52 and the La Jolla Village Drive ramps. 
Southbound motorists will be detoured via Interstate 805. Traffic controls and detour signs will be placed to alert 
motorists in advance.

Access real-time traffic information through any of these resources: 511SD, Caltrans QuickMap, WAZE, Google Maps, 
or Shift San Diego.




